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SESSION 1 
Introduction to Blogging 
In this session, students explore the blogosphere. To start, they are introduced to 

blogging terminology. Next, they use the Internet to search for blogs to study 

their structure and content. Afterwards, students select a topic and use guiding 

questions to generate writing ideas. Next they register for an account with a 

free blogging service. A profile picture is then uploaded to identify the user. 

Throughout, the activities students consider how they can contribute to the 

blogosphere as a blogger. 

Assignment 1: Explore the Blogosphere 

Assignment 2: Plan your Blog 

Assignment 3: Register with a Blogging Service 

Assignment 4: Set up Blogger Profile 

Session 1 Review: Blogger Brainstorming 

Session 1 Extension Activity: Use a Cartoon Avatar for Profile Picture 

Session 1 Extension Activity: Why Blog? 

 

  

Learn more about TechnoBlog 

Each TechnoKids project 
consists of 6 sessions, 
which are divided into 
separate assignments. An 
assignment is an activity 
that takes about 20 
minutes to complete. 

http://www.technokids.com/Store/Middle-School/TechnoBlog/blogging-unit-for-kids.aspx
http://www.technokids.com/Store/Middle-School/TechnoBlog/blogging-unit-for-kids.aspx
http://www.technokids.com/Store/Middle-School/TechnoBlog/blogging-unit-for-kids.aspx
http://www.technokids.com/Store/Middle-School/TechnoBlog/blogging-unit-for-kids.aspx
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Session 1: Introduction to Blogging 

Getting Started 

Overview 

In this session, students explore the blogosphere. To start, they are introduced to blogging 

terminology. Next, they use the Internet to search for blogs to study their structure and content. 

Afterwards, students select a topic and use guiding questions to generate writing ideas. Next they 

register for an account with a free blogging service. A profile picture is then uploaded to identify 

the user. Throughout, the activities students consider how they can contribute to the blogosphere 

as a blogger.  
 

Materials 

 Internet Explorer 

 Profile Picture – photo, cartoon, icon 

 (Optional) Instructions for setting up class blog posted to 

http://www.technokids.com/documents/support/Kidblog.pdf 

 (Optional) Welcome Text for teacher's first blog post 

 (Optional) Internet Acceptable Use Policy (AUP) 

 (Optional) Session 1 Review: Blogger Brainstorming 

 (Optional) Session 1 Extension Activity: Use a Cartoon Avatar for Profile Picture 

 (Optional) Session 1 Extension Activity: Why Blog? 

 (Optional) Workbook Files - Individual PDF Files for Assignments, Reviews, Skill Reviews, Extension Activities 
 

Teacher Preparation  

(Refer to the Preparing to Teach section of this guide for instructions) 

 Make the Blog folder available to students. 

 Select a blogging service for students. 

 Select a method for acquiring a profile picture. 

 (Optional) Register with a blogging service for a class blog and import class list of 

students. http://www.technokids.com/documents/support/Kidblog.pdf 

 (Optional) Select class blogging service settings to moderate posts and comments. Learn 

how to lock profile changes. 

 (Optional) Distribute the Internet Acceptable Use Policy before going online. 
 

Teaching Strategy 

In this project, students become bloggers. They publish a series of posts about a topic. Explain 

scenario to students. 

 

In this project, you become a blogger. A blogger is someone that writes 

about a topic in which they are an expert or have a personal interest and 

posts the articles to the World Wide Web using a blogging service. You are 

going to use your blog to express your opinion about a topic. You will 

connect with a community of bloggers to exchange ideas by writing, 

reading, and commenting upon posts. ~ It is time to join the blogosphere! 

For every session, the 
Teacher Guide features an 
Introduction with a 
materials list, preparation 
advice, teaching strategies, 
lesson plans for each 
assignment, and learning 
objectives for the session. 

http://www.technokids.com/documents/kidblog
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In this session, students are introduced to blogging. Explain scenario to students. 

 

In this session, you learn about blogging. To start you read about blogs and become 

acquainted with the terminology associated with this form of writing. You then explore 

the blogosphere to study the range of blogs, as well as the structure of this publication 

type. Once familiar with what blogs look like, you use guiding questions to plan your own 

blog. With this complete, you or your teacher registers with a blogging service. 

Throughout the activities, consider what you may like to blog about so that you have 

ideas for when you become a blogger in the upcoming sessions. 

 

Curriculum Links and Technology Integration 

 

 
 

 Creative Writing Blog – Select a topic based on personal interest such as a hobby or past 

time (sport, pet, television show, fashion, video games). Write posts that describe a 

personal experience, explain how to do something, and give a product review. 

 Novel Study Blog – Write about a novel. Make connections to an event, list the reasons a 

character made a poor/good choice, and rate the story. 

 Biographical Blog – Report about a significant person. Explain why you are interested in 

their life, list their accomplishments, and express your viewpoint on their contributions. 

 Travel Blog – Inform others about a destination. Include details about a recent trip, travel 

advice, and sites that are a must-see. 

 Geography Blog – Report on a location. Tell why you like it, the top five things everyone 

should know, and the importance of the place. 

 Environmental Blog – Raise awareness of an issue. Describe a local problem, three ways 

to improve the situation, and a viewpoint on why things need to change. 

 Science Blog – Record the results of an experiment. Write about the reason you selected 

this area for research, outline the experiment steps, and why the outcome is important. 

 Historical Blog – Write about a historical period. Make connections to a person or event, 

list the top three mistakes/successes made during this time, and offer an opinion on how 

this time period influences today. 

 Art Blog – Showcase artwork. Post a picture of a recent project and explain how it was 

made, offer advice to improve the creative process, and state an opinion about an art 

style, artist, or piece. 

 

  
  

Students are going to write three articles: personal connection, advice, 

and opinion. You might be wondering how you can integrate 

TechnoBlog into curriculum. Below are some ideas! 

Teacher Tip: Plan Ahead! Avoid Unwanted Posts and Comments 

Your students are going to want to start posting and commenting right away. 

Since they haven't learned how to do this appropriately ask them not to post or 

comment while they are setting up their profile.  

 

If you are using Kidblog it is a good idea to change the settings so that you 

must approve all posts and comments. To do this, click Settings. Click the Posts 

button. Select Post Approval options. Click Save Changes. Now click the 

Comments button. Select Comment Approval options. Click Save Changes. 

Ideas are provided for 
integrating TechnoBlog into 
multiple subject areas. 



SAMPLE
TechnoBlog  Session 1 

 

TechnoKids Inc.  1-3 

Assignment 1 Explore the Blogosphere 
 

In this assignment, students learn about blogging. To start, they read information about blogs to 

become familiar with blogging terminology. Next, they use the Internet to find blogs about a 

range of topics. They study several blogs to learn about their structure and content. 
 

Introduce the following terminology: 

 Blog: An online publication with short articles listed in reverse chronological order that are 

based on personal experience. The term blog is also used to describe the act of writing a 

post. 

 Post: A blog article which is a short text document that may include pictures, videos, links, 

or other digital media. 

 Tag: A keyword used to describe the content of a blog article or post. 

 Widget: An app on a blog that allows the reader to access additional features such as 

visitor statistics, form, or survey. 

 Blogger: A person who writes articles for a blog. 

 Blogging: The act of writing a blog post. 

 Comment: A short reply that states a reaction to a post. 

 Blogosphere: A community of bloggers and their blogs. 

 

Assignment 2 Plan your Blog 
 

In this assignment, students use guiding questions to plan their blog. They select a topic, identify 

their audience, and generate writing ideas. If your students are struggling to pick a topic, have 

them refer to the Session 1 Review activity. 

 

Assignment 3 Register with a Blogging Service 
 

In this assignment, you or your students register for an account with a free blogging service. 

Students answer questions about the service. Afterwards, they log into their account and explore 

the environment. It is a good idea to have selected a blogging service prior to beginning this 

assignment. Instructions are provided for how to use Kidblog. However, you can use any service 

for these activities. 
 

Introduce the following terminology: 

 Dashboard (Control Panel): The administration panel for the blog that displays recent 

activity and allows for the customization of settings. 

 Blog Roll: Links to other blogs. 

 Blog Directory: List of bloggers that are contributors to the class blog. 

 

Tips: 

 Record username and password 

 Bookmark URL of blog or class blog 

 Become familiar with the blogging environment prior to teaching this assignment 

 

 

Assignment 4 Set up Blogger Profile 
 

In this assignment, students login to the blogging service and upload a picture to their profile. 

They can use a photograph, cartoon, or icon. Prior to teaching select a method for obtaining an 

image. The Session 1 Extension Activity has students create a cartoon version of themselves to 

use as their avatar. 

This section, for teachers, 
explains each assignment, 
defines terminology, and 
lists helpful tips. 



SAMPLE
TechnoBlog 

 

1-4  TechnoKids Inc. 

Lesson Plan 

Assignment 1 - Explore the Blogosphere 

 What is a blog? 

 Who reads blogs? 

 What is a blogger?  

 What is the blogosphere? 

 

Assignment 2 - Plan your Blog 

 Use guiding questions to select a topic, identify the audience, and generate ideas. 

 

Assignment 3 - Register with a Blogging Service 

 Select a blogging service. 

 Questions about your blogging service. 

 Log in and explore the blog environment. 

 Log out of blogging service. 

 

Assignment 4 - Set up Blogger Profile 

 Select an image to use for your profile picture. Resize image (optional). 

 Log in to blogging service. 

 Set profile display name and blog title. 

 Upload a profile picture. 

 Log out of blogging service. 

 

Learning Objectives 

Review the learning objectives. Students should be able to complete each task independently. 
 

Content Knowledge: 

 read web-based text 

 

Technical Skills: 

Blogging 

 recognize terminology associated with blogging 

 analyze the structure of a blog to recognize the parts 

 read blog posts 

 register with a blogging service 

 log in to a blogging service using a username and password 

 set blog properties and upload a profile picture 

 log out of a blogging service 

 

Internet Skills 

 search the blogosphere for blogs  

 click on a hyperlink 

 use the Back button to return to a previous page 

 

Applied Technology 

 explore the blogosphere 

The Lesson Plan lists the 
individual steps in each 
assignment. 

Learning Objectives are 
specified for each of the 
six sessions in a project. 
A checklist of all objectives 
is provided at the end of 
the project in Session 7. 
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Assignment 1: Explore the Blogosphere 
 

 
 

What is a Blog? 

The word blog is short form for web log.  

 

A blog is an online publication that has short articles, often based on personal experience, 

which readers can comment upon.  

 

Blog articles are called posts. A post is a text entry that can include pictures, videos, links, or 

other digital media. Posts are listed in reverse chronological order, which means that the most 

recent is at the top. To organize each post, tags or keywords are used to identify the topic. This 

makes it easy for readers to locate an article that they will find interesting. 

 

The blog page looks a bit like a newsletter. It has a title, articles, and links on the side to connect 

to posts or comments. Many blog pages also have widgets, which are apps that allow the 

reader to access additional features such as a form, survey, or visitor statistics. 

 
 

Who Reads Blogs? 

People from all over the world read blogs. After reading a post, the person can comment on the 

topic. A comment is a short reply that states an opinion or reaction to the post.  

 

When the reader comments upon a post, they enter into a dialogue with the author. The 

comment might be encouragement, agreement, disagreement, or suggestions. The author can 

then respond to the comments, creating a discussion about the text. 

 

  

In this project, you become a blogger. A blogger 

is someone who writes articles that are posted to 

the Internet. People from all over the world can 

read the blog and comment on each post. 

Read to learn more about blogs. 

Links in the sidebar connect to 

older posts or recent 

comments. 

Blog Title 

Blogs or posts are listed in 

reverse chronological order, 

with the oldest at the bottom. 

Widgets provide readers 

with more information. 

Introductory information can 
be used for classroom 
discussions prior to using 
the computer. 
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What is a Blogger? 

The author of a blog is called a blogger. A blogger writes about a topic in which they are an 

expert or have a personal interest. Writing a blog post is called blogging or just blog. For 

example, bloggers blog about fashion, parenting, sports, health, fitness, travel, business, recipes, 

crafts, pets, movies, television shows, gadgets, and more!  
 

A blogger's writing is based on personal experience. They use their blog to describe an event, 

express a viewpoint, report the status of a project, offer advice, start a discussion, or explain how 

to complete a task. Each post is short and is typically no more than 500 words. A blogger will 

write often, sometimes every day! 
 

For example: 

A teacher may blog about education and post articles about classroom or lesson ideas.  

A parent may blog about childcare, crafts for kids, or popular toys. 

A sports fan may blog about his favorite team, player, or a recent game. 

 

What is the Blogosphere? 

The blogosphere is a community of bloggers and their blogs. Use the Internet to explore the 

blogosphere. What types of blogs can you find?  

 Open your web browser. 

 Use your skills to find blogs. 

1. There are millions of blogs on the Internet. Can you find one for each topic? 
 

 a. Sports Blog Blog Title:  

   Article Name:  
 

 b. Environmental Blog Blog Title:  

   Article Name:  
 

 c. Technology Blog Blog Title:  

   Article Name:  
 

 d. Science Blog Blog Title:  

   Article Name:  

 

2.  View a blog on a topic of your choice. What is on the page? Check all that apply. 
   

  blog name 

  recent posts 

  comment section or link to add a comment 

  tags or word cloud 

  archive of older posts 

  links to other sites or blogs (called a blog roll) 

  visitor statistics 

  other:   

 

3.  List topics you might want to blog about: 

 ●  ●  

 ●  ●  

 ●  ●  

For the paperless 
classroom, students can 
answer questions in their 
digital workbooks using the 
latest version of Adobe 
Reader. 
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Assignment 2: Plan your Blog 
 

 
 

Select a topic in which you have a personal connection, advice to give, and opinions to share. 

Throughout this project, you are going to write several different types of posts. Review the list. Are 

you able to write a post for each type? 

 

 Personal Connection: Bloggers write articles describing insights they have gained based 

on personal experience. When picking a topic you need to consider how you will 

connect with your reader. What experiences, emotion, problem, need, or interest do you 

both share? What insights can you offer readers based on your experience?  

 

 Advice: Bloggers write articles offering guidance to readers, often in the form of a list. The 

list might contain step-by-step instructions, recommendations, or reasons. When picking a 

topic consider whether it lends itself to a "how-to" article. Do you have tips you want to 

share with others? Or, can you explain the top reasons something is great? 

 

 Opinion: Bloggers write articles to express a viewpoint. When picking a topic consider if 

you have a belief, idea, or attitude you want to share. For example, is there a product 

you would like to review, request you would like to make, change you think should 

happen, or statement you would like to defend? 

 

Guiding Questions to Help Plan your Blog 

Use these questions as a guide to plan your blog. 

 

1. What topic do you want to blog about?  

 

 

 

2. It is important to know your audience. Describe the person that will read your blog. 

  

 

 

 

3. A blogger must be personally connected to their topic. What they write is based on 

experience. How are you connected to your topic? 

  

 

A blogger writes about a topic in which they are an expert or 

have a personal interest. They use their personal experiences 

to offer insights, advice, and opinions to readers. A blogger is 

passionate about their topic.  
 

Complete the planning sheet to organize your ideas. 
 

TIP: If you are having trouble picking a topic, refer to the 

Session 1 Review activity. 

TechnoBlog includes a 
student planner to help 
organize ideas. 
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4. A blogger offers value by providing information that readers need.  

List three questions or problems your readers might have. 

 ●  

 ●  

 ●  

 

 

 

5. Bloggers like to make lists.  

Complete each Blog Title to generate writing ideas for your topic.  

   

 a. Top 3 Reasons you Should  

    

   

 b. 5 Tips that Will  

    

   

 c. The Best Ways to Avoid  

    

   

 d. 10 Common Mistakes  

 

 

 

6. A blogger is passionate about their topic. They enjoy sharing information and discussing 

issues with their readers. Answer the questions to generate possible writing ideas.  

   

 a. What products or places could you review? 

   

   

 b. What change do you think needs to happen? 

   

   

 c. What action do you think people need to take? 
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Assignment 3: Register with a Blogging Service 
 

 

Option 1: Use Kidblog 

Kidblog is a blogging service designed for educators. Unlike other blogging services it is 

designed to allow teachers to easily manage the posts and comments by students. The service is 

free (although you can upgrade for additional features). The activities in this project are an 

introduction to blogging and can be completed using the free Kidblog plan. 

 

IF YOUR TEACHER PLANS TO USE KIDBLOG they must register and set up the class.  

Instructions are available at www.technokids.com/documents/support/Kidblog.pdf 

 

Ask your teacher if these steps are complete: 

 

 Register with Kidblog 

 Adjust the class blog settings (class blog title, theme, avatar, and time zone) 

 Create a class and import students 

 Set teacher profile (teacher blog title, avatar) 

 Optional: Write a blog post to welcome students  

 

Option 2: Use a Different Blogging Service 

You can use another blogging service. To search for options type the keyword phrase free 

blogging service into a search engine.  

 

 Register with blogging service 

 

 

Questions about your Blogging Service 

1.  What blogging service are you using?  

   

2.  What is the URL of your blog? http://  

 What is the URL of your class blog? http://  

 TIP: Ask your teacher!   

    

3.  Have you bookmarked your blog or class blog so it is faster to access?  yes  no 

 TIP: Bookmarking the URL is a good idea!   

    

4. What is your login information?   

 
username  

 
password  

     

There are many free blogging services you can use to set up 

your blog. Ask your teacher which blogging service you 

should use. Register with this service to set up an account. 

TechnoBlog recommends the use 
of the free service KidBlog. 
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Explore the Blog Environment 

 

 Login to your blogging service.  

 If using Kidblog:  

o Click on bookmark of class blog 

or type in URL of class blog. 

o Click Log In in the top right corner.  

o Select username from the list. Type in password.  

 Click around to explore the blogging environment. 

5.  Do you have an area (Dashboard) that displays Blog Activity?  yes  no 

  

 If yes, what type of activity does it display? 

   

  posts 

  drafts 

  comments 

  other:   

    

6.  View your site or blog page (My Blogs). What is on the page? 

   

  blog name 

  area for recent posts  

  area for comments 

  tags, word cloud, or categories 

  visitor statistics 

  other:   

    

7.  Where do you need to click to create a New Post?   

  

    

8. If available, view your class blog (All Blogs). What is on the page?   

   

  class blog name 

  list of recent posts by teacher and students 

  visitor statistics 

  tags or word cloud 

  links to other blogs (called a blog roll) 

  blog directory or links to other bloggers in class  

  other:   
    

Explore the blog environment.  

Click around to answer the questions. 

Students are encouraged to 
explore the blog 
environment. 

Questions help students 
build critical thinking skills. 
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Assignment 4: Set up Blogger Profile 
 

 
 

Prepare to Set Up your Profile - Select an Image to Use for your Profile Picture 

You need a picture of yourself on your blog. This is called an avatar. It will show beside the 

comments you post. You can use a photograph, cartoon, or icon. What picture should you use? 

That depends! Check the option you would like to use. 

 

 Student Photo: You can use a photo. Photographs have a large file size. If you select this 

option, you will need to resize the image. 

 Cartoon: You can use an online service to create a carton that looks like you. Refer to 

the Session 1 Extension Activity. 

 Icon: Many free blogging services have a collection of icons you can use for your avatar. 

You can also search the Internet to locate an icon that represents you.  

 

Prepare to Set Up your Profile - Resize Image (Optional) 

Typically, the storage space you are given from a free blogging service is limited. As well, if 

everyone in your class is uploading a picture it can slow down the network. Resize your profile 

picture so that it is a small file size. 

 

How to Use Paint to Resize your Picture 

 

Paint is a program for all versions of Windows. These instructions are for Windows 7 and 8. 

 Right click a photo that you want to resize. 

 Click Open with. From the options, select Paint. 

 From the Home tab, click Resize. 

 Set the Resize options: 

o Select Percentage. Type in a number in the Horizontal box.  

For example 50% will resize the image so that it is half the size.  

or 

 

Select Pixels. Type in a size for either the width in the Horizontal box  

or the height in the Vertical box. 

o Click OK. 

 

 From the File tab or Paint Button, click Save As. 

 Give the file a new name, such as profile. 

Your profile includes your display name, blog title, avatar, and 

other personal details. Follow the instructions to set up your 

profile. NOTE: Your teacher may have already done this for you. 

Make sure the 

Maintain aspect 

ratio box is checked.  

Students need to set up 
their blogging profile. 
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Log In to Blogging Service 

 Login to your blogging service. If using Kidblog: 

o Click on bookmark of class blog 

or type in URL of class blog. 

o Click Log In in the top right corner.  

o Select username from the list. Type in password. 

 

Set Profile Display Name, Blog Title, and Picture 

 

 In the top right corner, click your name to access the Profile page. 

 In the Display Name box type Name.  
(TIP: It is a good idea to have your name be something your teacher will recognize). 

 In the Blog Title box type a Title such as Name's Blog. 

 Select an avatar:   

o Click Change avatar.  

o Click Browse to locate a picture. Click Open. Click Upload Image. 

o Set the crop area. Click Crop Image. 

 Click Update Profile. Your thumbnail has changed.  

 View your blog to see the changes you have made. 

 
 

Log Out of Blog and Close Open Programs 

 

 

 

You need to set your display name, blog title, and avatar. 

Your teacher might LOCK your profile after this assignment. This will mean 

you cannot change your Display Name, blog title, password, or avatar. 

 

ATTENTION TEACHERS! How to lock student profiles: 

If using Kidblog, click Settings. Click the Users button. Remove the 

checkmark in the box Allow users to edit their profile. 

Blog Title Display Name and Avatar 

If you have a class blog, look at the class page. You will see 

your Display Name with avatar in the blog directory. 

Tips help teachers manage 
student blogs. 
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Session 1 Review: Blogger Brainstorming 
 

Are you having trouble picking a topic for your blog? 

 

Answer the questions to generate a list of ideas. 

 

1. When selecting a topic it must be something that interests you. One way to 

pick a topic is to think about what you like to do in your spare time. 

 a. What movies or television shows do you watch?   

 

  Do you want to blog it?   yes  maybe  no 

     

 

 b. What clothing or brands do you wear?  

 

  Do you want to blog it?   yes  maybe  no 

   

 

 c. What video games do you play?  

 

  Do you want to blog it?   yes  maybe  no 

   

 

 d. What sports do you play or hobbies do you have?  

 

  Do you want to blog it?   yes  maybe  no 

   

 

 e. What gadgets do you own or wish you had?  

 

  Do you want to blog it?   yes  maybe  no 

   

 

 f. What books do you read?  

 

  Do you want to blog it?   yes  maybe  no 

   

 

 g. What pets do you own or wish you had?  

 

  Do you want to blog it?   yes  maybe  no 

   

 

 h. What music, bands, or artists do you like?  

 

  Do you want to blog it?   yes  maybe  no 

   

 

 i. What places have you travelled or would like to travel?  

 

  Do you want to blog it?   yes  maybe  no 

 

  

A brainstorming activity helps 
students generate a blog topic. 
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2. Another way to pick a topic is to pick something you think is important. 

 a. What are your areas of interest?  

 

  Do you want to blog it?   yes  maybe  no 

     

 

 b. What environment problems do you care about?  

 

  Do you want to blog it?   yes  maybe  no 

   

 

 c. What school activities or issues are important to you?  

 

  Do you want to blog it?   yes  maybe  no 

   

 

 d. Who is your personal hero?  

 

  Do you want to blog it?   yes  maybe  no 

   

 

 e. What time in history do you find fascinating?  

 

  Do you want to blog it?   yes  maybe  no 

   

 

 f. Do you have a passion for art, dance, music, or drama?  

 

  Do you want to blog it?   yes  maybe  no 

 

 

3. You must be knowledgeable to write about your topic.  

List three things you know lots about. 

 
●  

 
●  

 
●  

 

 

4. Review the items that you marked  yes or  maybe.  

Study the list of things you know lots about. 

 Before selecting a topic for your blog consider the following: 
 

 Do you find the topic interesting? 

 Are you knowledgeable about the topic? 

 What personal connection do you have to the topic? 

 What advice can you share about the topic? 

 What opinions do you have about the topic? 

 What is the topic of your blog?  
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Session 1 Extension Activity: Use a Cartoon Avatar for Profile Picture 
 

 
 

1. Visit a free avatar maker site. For example: 

 
Avatar Site URL Tips for Saving 

 

Doppleme http://www.doppelme.com 
Right click on the avatar. Select 

Save picture as. 

 
Pick a Face http://pickaface.net/create_avatar.html 

Use Snipping Tool or screen 

capture app to save a copy of 

avatar. 

 
Otaku Avatar Maker http://www.moeruavatar.com/index_en.shtml 

Click Download button and save 

to student folder. 

 

 Or, use the search term free avatar creator for kids to find your own avatar maker. 

  

 

Avatar Site Tips:  

 Make sure that you can SAVE the picture. 

 The picture needs to be a jpg, gif, or png. A bitmap (bmp) will not work. 

 Find a site that does not require your email address or registration. 

 If the site uses Flash to make the avatar, you will need to use the Snipping Tool 

(built into Windows operating system) or another screen capture app to save the 

image. Can't find the Snipping Tool? Do a search in Windows 8 or look under 

Accessories in Windows 7. 

 
  

2. Use the options to set your face, skin, eye, ears, mouth, hair, and more. 

  

 

Design Tips: 

 The cartoon should look like you. 

 Ask a friend, if you are not sure what shape of face, ears, or eyes you have. 

 Pick a background that tells about you. 

  
  

3. Use your skills to update your blog profile picture with your avatar. 

 
TIP: If you can't update your profile picture, your teacher may have locked your profile. Ask for your profile to be 

temporarily unlocked. 

  
  

4. Why is it a good idea to use a cartoon avatar instead of your real picture? 

 
maintain privacy  

 

  

You can use a cartoon image that looks like you 

as your profile picture. There are many free sites 

online that you can use. Try it! 

Extension Activities at the 
end of sessions provide 
optional enrichment 
challenges. 

http://www.doppelme.com/
http://pickaface.net/create_avatar.html
http://www.moeruavatar.com/index_en.shtml
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Session 1 Extension Activity: Why Blog? 
 

 
 

When your parents were younger, they had never heard of the word blog, blogger, or 

blogosphere. This is because blogging did not exist. The technology had not been invented yet. 

 

In the late 1990's people started to write blogs. People liked blogging so much that today there 

are MILLIONS of blogs.  

 

Why has blogging become so popular? One reason, it that it is easy! In the past, if writers 

wanted their work published they needed a publishing company or newspaper to print their 

articles. Today, writers can publish their writing themselves using a free blog service. 

 

Another reason lots of people blog is because it is social. When reading a printed book or 

newspaper the writer tells the reader about his or her ideas, but there is no way for the reader to 

easily tell the writer what they think. However, a blog post is the beginning of a conversation 

between the writer and his or her readers. A reader can comment about the post and the writer 

can respond to the comment, creating a dialog. As well, readers can discuss the writer's ideas 

among themselves. People like the connection they are able to make with others that have 

similar interests. 

 

Did you know you can work as a blogger? You can! Blogging is not just a hobby. Professional 

bloggers get paid to write posts for companies, articles for news outlets, or advice columns. It is 

exciting that new technology creates new job opportunities. 

 

 

1. When you hand in an assignment, often only your teacher reads it.  

How is blogging different from your typical assignment? 

  

 

 

2. Other people, besides your teacher are going to read your blog and comment about it. 

How do you think this will change your writing? 

  

 

 

3. For many people blogging is a hobby.  

Why do you think a person would like to blog in their spare time? 

  

 

 

4. For some people blogging is a job.  

What skills do you think a professional blogger needs to have? 

  

 

Why do bloggers blog? 

Students reflect on the 
benefits of blogging. 




